
Shelia Johnson; President email: schristianjs@gmail.com 
Remembering Pastor Robert Dubois; Founder 

“The fruit of the righteous is a tree of life; and he that winneth souls is wise.”  Proverbs 11:30 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

P.O. Box 2493 New Caney, TX 77357 / 281-467-2410                                                                 
“Bringing Hope and Life to the Prisoners”  

  

From the desk of Chaplain / President, Shelia Johnson 
Hello friends and partners, 
    I want to thank you for reading our Nonprofit newsletters! We try to keep you updated on what 
we are doing, what we need and how you can help. Please continue to share in the ministry and 
the vision of Hope For All In Jesus Prison Outreach. Thanks to all that continue faithfully sowing  
into the ministry. Your seed is bringing forth a harvest. God will reward you because of your 
faithfulness. 
 
 In 2019 we shared the Town of Hope Vision.  We needed $35,000 to begin work on it. We have 
received so far $6,000 online donations. I pray that you can catch on to this vision and consider 
helping in any way you can to bring this vision forward.  
  
Volunteers    
We are seriously in need of volunteers as we are back to having at least twelve prison to conduct 
worship service in and we need your help. We need musicians, singers, and men and women that 
can preach the word of God. To pass the training & qualifications for TDCJ is not difficult. If you 
feel this is you, please contact me at 281-467-2410 or 832-216-8532. You can leave a message 
with your contact information. Thanks, and may God bless each and 
everyone of you on this day. 
 
 

 
 

NOTE:  IF YOU HAVE HAD THE VACCINE YOU CAN BRING YOUR SHOT CARD 
INSTEAD OF BEING TESTED BEFORE ENTERING THE PRISONS 

 
 

“Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with 
 thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God.” Phil 4:6 (KJV) 

Prayer requests should be submitted to Chaplain Shelia Johnson ** 281-467-2410 ** 

PLEASE TAKE A MOMENT TO JOIN US IN PRAYER 
SUBJECT REQUEST 

TOWN of HOPE We thank God for the progress we have seen and for what we have yet to 
see.  Lord, we are powerless for this task, but our eyes are on You 

Pastors Mozell & E.T. Prayer for healing of health issues uniting them in fellowship with the Father 
Gloria Johnson  Prayer for healing of health issues with wonderful revelation of Jesus’ love 
Wayne & Daisy Turner Rejuvenation in the essence of their health with intimate knowledge of God 
Dan Groves sister Diane Jesus blood cover Diane, a non-believer, for healing of shingles, & salvation 

Hope For All in Jesus 
Prison Outreach 
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These prisons have now started to allow volunteers in with restrictions.  Virus testing is 
performed before the services, masks must be worn and no physical contact with inmates. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

     

 

 

On 2nd of May 2021, Chaplain Shelia Johnson and brother Dan Groves went into the W.E. Ramsey unit, 
(after Covid testing).  With 1 hour limit, The Holy Spirit empowered us to lead the men in Worship as 
Chaplain Shelia Johnson sang and gave scriptural exhortation.  Brother Dan preached on Knowing God, 
intimately.  Afterward, we had more worship led by Chaplain Johnson and prayer for those wanting to 
rededicate their lives to Jesus.  

RUFUS H DUNCAN UNIT:  May 15, 2021, I went into this unit representing the Hope For All In Jesus Prison Ministry. I 
gave a message in 2 services and because of the virus, the number of inmates is limited to 25 for each service.  Each 

service was opened by the units’ worship team, and I sang ‘God Will Make Away’ and 
‘You Gotta Live Like God’s Gonna Use Ya’ playing my guitar before giving the message.  
Today’s message was ‘The Mind Is A Battlefield’ and I taught them that negative thinking 
was not from the Lord but the enemy of our soul.   The Holy Spirits' presence was so 
strong in these services that no one wanted to leave.   

Chaplain Linda Rogers has been the volunteer chaplain 
since 2005.  Her story is that she was an inmate for 24 years and grew in her walk 
with the Lord during that time.  The Lord made her aware that she was to be 
involved with prison ministry when released, but she did not want to be involved in 
this prison because she grew up in this area.  She tried to be involved in different 
prisons for a while but no doors opened for her, and finally gave in to the fact that 
the Diboll Unit was where the Lord wants her.  She has been the volunteer chaplain 
for 16 years at this unit. Minister John P Hammond 

On May 23rd 2021, Pastor Keeley Ware-Bryant and myself went to the Estelle Unit in Huntsville, Texas. To 
Minister the word to the inmates. We did three services back-to-back. In the first service we had a total of 
22 inmates (due to Covid Restrictions only 20 were allowed) thank you Jesus they allowed 2 extra. The 
inmates did a wonderful job of leading praise and worship and they opened in prayer. I opened up with 
spiritual encouragement in both Spanish and English telling the men that they are special, because they are  

 
 

JUNE 2021 
6th 8 am Clemens 27th 8 am Jester IV 

13th  5:30 pm Carol Young Unit 27th 12:30 pm Ramsey 
20th 11 am Pam Lychner   

JULY 2021 
4th CLemens 25th Ramsey 
17th Diboll   

AUGUST 2021 
1st Clemens 22nd Ramsey 
8th Pam Lychner 29th Duncan 
8th Carol Vance   

22nd Jester IV   
    

NOTE:  Times given are actual start 
times.  Please arrive 1 hour early 
for the virus test.  
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made in the image of GOD. (Genesis 1:26) Then Pastor Keeley, brought the word from Philippians 1:6 
which was received very well by the men. She then made an altar call for anyone wanting to rededicate 
their life to Jesus (2  men lifted their hands )  
In the second service I gave my testimony about God's faithfulness and his keeping power and how he has 
answered prayer in my life. Then I told them they are SON's of GOD and no longer servants (Galatians 4:6-
8) The men received the word, then Pastor Keeley sang "he knows my name", and she asked the men if 
there was anyone there who wanted to rededicate their life to Jesus and receive salvation. (5 men 
rededicated their lives and 2 received salvation) We had 25 men in attendance . All glory to God. 
The third service was held in the chapel with social distancing and Covid Restrictions, but we wound up 
with 27 men in attendance. In every service the men told us how much they have missed Hope For All In 
Jesus Prison Outreach and asked if Pastor Robert had really passed. They also asked for Minister Sheila 
Johnson and the Team. One man stated he had not been to any kind of service in a while and he only came 
because he heard that Hope For All In Jesus was going to be there, he also stated that no one else has 
come to minister the unadulterated word of God so he told Pastor Keeley and I how much he appreciated 
us bringing the word. It made us feel good. We both preached at this service. Pastor Keeley gave an altar 
call and prayer over all the men and we had 6 men rededicate their lives and 2 salvations. They prayed for 
us before we left, and we were so honored by the love these men showed us as representatives of The 
Hope For All In Jesus Prison Outreach. Both Sister Keeley and I commented to each other how the early 
wake up to come to minister to the men was well worth it. God's blessings -Sister Gloria Johnson 
 
On May 23rd, 2021, at the Oliver T. Bell Unit, (formerly known as the Cleveland Unit), a double team 
consisting of Chaplain Shelia Johnson / Evangelist Tom Harris of Gospel Blimp International and minister 
John Hammond / brother Dan Groves.  Evangelist Tom Preached on the one side and Minister John 
Hammond Preached on the other side.  Brother Dan Groves  

On May 30th 2021 we had four prisons scheduled: I was able to send Pastor Keely and Dennis 
Ware to Pam Lychner with a last minute call. Dan and John went to Jester IV, Joy and George 
went to the Duncan unit and I went to the Eastham Unit. One volunteer was sick and could not go, 
so I went alone.  
At Eastham, I forgot that there are four services that day. When I finished the first service 
everyone asked me if I was leaving and I told them yes, only to find out that no one else was 
coming for the rest of the services.  I was expected  to conduct all the services. Well thanks be to 
God I was able to do three services back-to-back. They brought me lunch from the chow hall and it 
was good. Because there was a long gap to the last service, the Chaplain covered it for me.  Each 
service allowed forty-four men plus eight that were on the praise team and three running the 
sound system. About 7 men came up to rededicate their lives to Christ. Saints, that's what it's all 
about saving souls.  Chaplain Shelia Johnson 
 

On May30th, 2021 On a last-minute change, Minister John Hammond and brother Dan Groves were sent to 
Jester IV Unit.  The place was small but all the seats, 21 in all were filled with men eager to participate in 
the sharing of the Word.  There was no Worship team or equipment, and John led worship with Spirit filled 
music on his guitar and gave an encouraging word.  Dan gave the message on Spiritual warfare and the 
secret and effective weapons that can be found throughout the pages of our Bible.  Afterward, we gave an 
invitation for Salvation and rededication. One man wanted to give his life to the Lord, (again), and we 
included him with the five others who raised their hands to rededicate their lives to Jesus.  John led in the 
prayer and afterward closed in prayer.  Brother Dan Groves 
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On May 30th, 2021 George and Joy Powell went into Duncan Unit to minister  Here is their report: 
When we first got to the unit, of course we had to get tested for COVID.  Both of us passed so we were 
allowed to go inside.  The number of attendees was about 1/2 of what we usually have and that was a 
result of COVID.  We opened up with a word of prayer and then I started the service.  The men seemed a 
little down and quite reserved and I knew that I had to do something to perk things up.  So I began by 
involving them with the first song.  We all sang "Hallelujah, Praise Ye The Lord".  This is the sort of song 
that you can have fun with and change it up, so I did.  This brightened up their spirits and put smiles on 
their faces.  Yeah.  Then I sang "Oh Buddha".  Sister Joy Powell 

 If you don't know that song, google it and read the words.  It is a peppy song.  Then I sang "Leaning 
Place".  This is a slower song and the words of it pull the listener in and really speaks to their hearts.  Then 
George opened up the Word to Psalm 56:10-11, King James Version.  It says: 10) In God will I praise his 
word: in the Lord will I praise his word. 11) In God have I put my trust: I will not be afraid of what man can 
do unto me.He began pouring out the truths of scripture to them and they were quite receptive to it.  God 
is so good even to us who truly do not deserve it and for that, I bless His Name. 

Pam Lychner, May 30th 2021  We had a great service Pastor  Keely had words of encouragement and 
Pastor Dennis Ware preached. One soul rededicated his life to Christ. Praise God! It was all worth it.  Just 
that one soul heaven is rejoicing. 
Pastor Keeely and Dennis Ware 
 

Acts 2:1  When the day of Pentecost had fully come, they were all with one accord in one place.  And 
suddenly,,,,,, 
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